## MINUTES OF THE FACULTY COUNCIL

## July 24, 1956

A special meeting of the Faculty Council was held at 3:30 p.m. in the Board of Trustees' Room with President Wells presiding.

Members present: President Wells; Deans Cleland, Gucker, Patty,
Wallace; Professors Batchelder, Breneman, Long,
Mann, T. Miller, Remak, Robinson, Sauvain, Veathh
and Weatherwax.

Alternates present: Dean Collins for Dean Briscoe, Dean Pinnell for Dean Weimer, Professor Clayton for Professor Fex.

## Action of the Council

President Wells introduced Dean Cleland, Chairman of the Committee on Honorary Degrees, who presented a report recommending that the University award an honorary degree to The Right Honorable Harold Macmillan, Chancellor of the Exchequer, United Kingdom. It was proposed that the award be made at a special convocation in September 1956. President Wells explained that Mr. Macmillan was coming to Indiana in September to visit the home of his mother whe was born in Indiana and spent her youth in Spencer and Indianapolis. After brief discussion by members of the Council it was moved and seconded (Mann, Batchelder) that

THE FACULTY COUNCIL APPROVE THE RECOMMENDATION OF THE COMMITTEE ON HONORARY DEGREES THAT INDIANA UNIVERSITY AWARD AN HONORARY DEGREE TO MR. HAROLD MACMILLAN.

The motion was approved unanimously in a vote by the Council.

Sid Robinson Secretary 1955-56